
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

Defibrillator 

We were pleased to welcome The Connor Saunders Foundation to school this 

week. They have presented the school with a defibrillator as part of their 

“Keep Sussex Heart Safe” campaign. They shared Connor’s story with Owl 

Class. Owl Class and Fox Class were also able to take part in a first aid work-

shop. Owl Class would like to fundraise for the foundation and we will share 

their plans for this soon.  The Defibrillator is located just inside the entrance to 

school and can be used on adults or children and doesn't require any medical 

training to operate. We hope we never need to use it, but are very grateful to The Foundation for it.  

 

Warm Weather  

Just a reminder as the weather changes to send your child into school with a water bottle and a named sun hat. 

We have sun cream dispensers in school which contain a hypoallergenic factor 50 sun cream which the children 

can apply themselves during the day. Please don’t send in any sun creams from home for children to reapply, as 

other children may be allergic to the ingredients. We encourage the children to drink regularly and top up their 

water bottles. On hot days we regulate how long the children are out in the sun for and often have designated 

parts of playtime and lunchtime spent in the shade. We may also reduce the amount of time spent outside for 

PE lessons.  

 

Sports Day 

We are in the middle of finalising plans for our Sports Day event. This will take place on the afternoon of Thurs-

day 7th July, with a reserve date of Wednesday 13th July. There will be refreshments for sale at the end of the 

sports, including cake and ice lollies. We will also have a raffle; prizes include tickets for Revival. 

The Blue Letter: 10th June 2022  

 

 

 

Learning, Loving, Growing, 

Together with God. 

http://www.boxgrove.w-sussex.sch.uk/web  

Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 20th June  

Tuesday 21st June  
Owl Class PE 

Athletics Club 3.15– 4.15pm  

Wednesday 22nd  

June  

 
Fox Class PE  

Thursday 23rd June  

Squirrel Class PE 

Owl Class PE (am) 

Fox Class PE  
Red Arrows display during lunchtime 

Outdoor Learning Year 6 - session 2 bring clothes to change into 
and suitable footwear and coat if needed—long sleeved tops and 

trousers are essential  

Friday 24th  June 
Squirrel Class PE 
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Well done!  

Well done to Bella and Hugo!  

Bella was nominated as Player of the Tournament for Bognor 

under 10s. She’s off to the Wom-

en’s Euros Football Tournament in 

July to be one of the mascots that 

gets to walk out with the players 

and the officials - watch out for 

her on the TV!  

 

Hugo won gold at the Bournemouth Open in Brazilian jiu-jitsu.  

 

 

Achievers                                      

Well done to all our achievers this week:   

 

                     

Squirrel Class: Elisia, Izy, Hugo, 

Sienna, Gigi, Alex 

 

Fox Class:  Darcey, Gracie, Freddie 

and Michael 

Owl Class:  Jack, Maddie, Teddy 

and Lollie 

Year 6 

The leavers’ hoodies have arrived this week, perfect 

timing with the weather!  
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Fox Class  

Fox Class started their new topic this week looking at 

some sea creatures. They examined them carefully be-

fore classifying and drawing them.  

Outdoor Learning 

This week was very different to last week, with the opposite weather, lots of warm sunshine instead of the rain 

and thunder! Firstly we carefully picked stinging nettles for nettle tea. Then some of us made a den in a tree. 

Everyone got to use the bow saw to cut a disc of wood. Then we used the palm drill to make a hole in the disc 

and make either a pendant or a spinning toy. We all tried the nettle tea, but not everyone enjoyed it, neither of 

us thought it was pleasant! - Isabelle, Libby  
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Squirrel Class Salsa  

Squirrel Class have been making Salsa this week as part of their new topic. There were some great team work 

skills as well as some excellent chopping. All the children agreed it tasted yummy!  

First Aid Workshop  
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